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Project update – Intersection improvements, Georges 
River Road, Croydon Park 

The NSW Government is funding this proposal as part of its 
program to ease congestion, reduce traffic delays and improve 
travel times on Sydney’s major roads.  
 

 

Roads and Maritime Services invited feedback in July 2018 on the proposed improvements to the 
intersection of Georges River Road, Portland Street and Lees Avenue in Croydon Park. 

We received feedback from the community and stakeholders with a majority supporting the proposal.  

Key issues raised during consultation has been summarised and our responses included in a community 
consultation report, which is available at rms.nsw.gov.au/projects/sydney-south/georges-river-rd-portland-
st-lees-ave-croydon-park. 
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Changes to the proposal 

After considering all responses, along with the proposal’s aims and design requirements, we have decided 
to remove the left turn on red movements at the intersection and increase pedestrian protection with a red 
on left arrow. 

What happens next?  

Roads and Maritime will be carrying out investigation work on Georges River Road, Portland Street and 
Lees Avenue, Croydon Park. This will require potholing for utility location near the corner of Lees Avenue 
and Georges River Road to help develop a design for proposed intersection improvements.  

Our work schedule  

We will be on site between Tuesday 18 September and Tuesday 18 December, 2018, weather 
permitting. Our night work hours will be from 8pm to 5am from Sunday to Friday.  

How will the work affect you?  

Our work will be noisy at times but we will do everything we can to minimise its impact including completing 
the noisier tasks by midnight. We will also organise our schedule to ensure that we will not be working in 
each location for more than two consecutive nights or for more than six nights in a month.  

Traffic changes  

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe.  
Lane closures will be in place and may affect travel times. Please keep to speed limits and follow signs and 
traffic controllers’ directions. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the Live Traffic NSW App 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our project manager, Henry Mi on 1800 572 004 or 
pinchpoint@rms.nsw.gov.au 

For more information on Roads and Maritime projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 

 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 677 700. 
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